Notice of Meeting/Workshop Hearing

OTHER AGENCIES AND ORGANIZATIONS
MRGMiami
The Florida Department of Transportation, District One, announces a public meeting to which all persons are invited.
DATE AND TIME: Monday, October 30, 2017, 5:00 p.m. to 7:00 p.m.
PLACE: Sandra Sims Terry Community Center, 509 Collins Road, Laurel, Florida 34272
GENERAL SUBJECT MATTER TO BE CONSIDERED: The Florida Department of Transportation (FDOT), District One, will hold a public information meeting regarding construction of the Legacy Trail Pedestrian Overpass over Laurel Road in Sarasota County. The public meeting is from 5 p.m. to 7 p.m. on Monday, October 30, 2017 at the Laurel Civic Association’s Sandra Sims Terry Community Center, 509 Collins Road, Laurel, Florida 34272. FDOT will hold this meeting to give interested persons the opportunity to talk one-on-one with staff and make comments about the project. The meeting will be an open house format with no formal presentation. 
The project includes constructing a new pedestrian overpass along the Legacy Trail over Laurel Road. The $2 million project begins early November with completion expected in late summer/early fall 2018. 
A copy of the agenda may be obtained by contacting: 
Pursuant to the provisions of the Americans with Disabilities Act, any person requiring special accommodations to participate in this workshop/meeting is asked to advise the agency at least 7 days before the workshop/meeting by contacting: Jamie Schley at (863)519-2573 or by e-mail to Jamie.schley@dot.state.fl.us. If you are hearing or speech impaired, please contact the agency using the Florida Relay Service, 1(800)955-8771 (TDD) or 1(800)955-8770 (Voice).
For more information, you may contact: Lauren Hatchell, Community Outreach Manager, (941)708-4418.
